
Pet Photo Competition Winners  
Congratulations to our first ever pet photo competition joint winners, library 
clients Tarryne Webber and Shirley Meiklejohn. 
They sent in fabulous photos of themselves and their pets and have each won 
a yearÕs free library membership! 
Animals assist people with disabilities of all kind, and the competition - open 
to our clients with special needs membership Ð was judged by our team of 
library pet lovers. 
As you can see from the photos, pets come in many forms, from Rocko the 

weighted husky who Tarryne had out on loan, 
and ShirleyÕs friends Sunshine the canary and 
Stripey the zebra.!
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New 
Resources  

10423 Keyboard 
A Þve octave electric 
keyboard.  

10447 Rock it 
Balancing boards (see 
article on ÒHow to Rock 
itÓ). 

10424 Gathering 
Drum  
a large drum for group 
drumming with drum 
sticks and assorted 
objects that can be 
placed on top of the 
drum to move with the 
vibrations. Improves 
team work, coordination 
and rhythm.

Visit us 
109 Huxley Street, Sydenham 

Contact us 
332 0733 

enquiries@specialneedslibrary.co.nz 
www.specialneedslibrary.co.nz

Members of the Christchurch West Inner 
Wheel visited us for morning tea and a 
try-out of their generous donation of a 
five-octave keyboard and a gathering 
drum. Pictured left to right are: library 
resource advisor Charlotte, district chair 
of the Inner Wheel Shirley Milligan, and 
some of the other Inner Wheel members.

Above: Inspired by the 
competition, library chair Gina 
sent us in a pic of her cat 
checking out Lucky the 
weighted dog when she took 
him home for a wash  

Left: Shirley Meiklejohn with her 
friends Stripey the zebra and 
Sunshine the canary. 

Right: Tarryne Webber and her 
cat make friends with weighted 
husky Rocko 

(see article on "how to Rock 
it" on page 2)

http://www.specialneedslibrary.co.nz
http://www.specialneedslibrary.co.nz


News from our Chair  
It looks as if the weather is going to be a challenge for 
the holidays but where would we be without a 
challenge. 
The library has had a busy year, many systems have 
been up-graded thanks to our enthusiastic staff and 
volunteers. A major achievement was a stock-take, a move towards 
elimination of paper systems, and we have been delighted, thanks to our 
wonderful funders, to be able to buy more wooden resources which we all 
love so much. Charlotte purchased more weighted products, including lifelike 
dogs which many people find so reassuring. It is a bit like a dog show when 
she brings in her real dog Koda as well. Not forgetting the occasional visit 
from FrancesÕ dog Murphy. 
Our market day was a success, but we are now going to trial selling our 
withdrawn stock on an on-going basis. It is currently being sold by Mt 
Pleasant Rotary member Tanya Jenkins at Linwood market. 
Sadly, this year we lost one of our long-term volunteers, Marjorie Latimer 
who did so much on the committee and contributed so wonderfully to the 
library. At Christmas we farewell long-time volunteer Ngaire Good, who is 
retiring after being with us for 39 years!!! If something needs fixing, Ngaire 
knows where everything is in the Spares Department. She has seen many 
changes, and we thank her and her husband Fred for their wonderful 
contribution over that time.  
We are very grateful to the electricians who provided us with a free air-
conditioner (see ChrisÕs column). We also purchased a large fan from them to 
help cool the office area which previously had no ventilation.  
Have safe happy holiday, a great Christmas and see you next year. 
Gina , Chairperson 

How to ‘Rock it’ 
The library recently received a 
delivery of new ÔRock itÕ balance 
boards. The large wooden boards 
come in different sizes and are great 
for developing core strength and 
balance. The larger ones are big 
enough for adults so parents who 
feel stuck at home may want to 
borrow one for themselves. 
The new ÔRock itÕs were given a trial 
run as they were unpacked and, as you can see from the photos, some know 
how to rock it better than others; hint Ð VivienÕs shoes are best kept for the 
catwalk!!
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10425 Wooden 
Colour Viewers 
For exploring the world 
through different 
coloured lenses. 

10428 and 
10429 Weighted 
Vests 
The small denim vests 
have hidden pockets 
with removable weights. 
They provide a calming 
effect and sensory 
feedback to people with 
sensory challenges. 

10427 Ear Muffs 
Ideal for those who are 
sensitive to 
environmental noise. 
They are suitable for 
those aged 
approximately 6 months 
to 10 years. 

10430 OBall 
For developing 
gripping, grasping and 
clasping



FOOD FOR THOUGHT WITH RESOURCE 
ADVISOR CHARLOTTE 

Hello everyone, 
Summer is hopefully here to stay (after all the 
rain)! 
It has been lovely seeing all the pet competition 
photos and seeing the love in the animalÕs eyes 
and your eyes. Animals are known to have 
therapeutic value and they have been shown to 
reduce blood pressure, slow down the breathing rate and create a relaxed 
state. The best part I think, especially with dogs is the unconditional love that 
they give, and it is not just because you feed them!!! 
We have several new resources which is exciting, ranging from dress ups to 
rock- it balance boards to highly sensory tactile items. 
I have greatly enjoyed my time with each of you during the year and I look 
forward to assisting you again next year. 
I would like to wish you all a wonderful and safe Christmas and summer 
holiday whatever you may be doing. 

Charlotte 

Thanking our Funders with Library Funding 
Administrator, Chris 

As we close for the end of the year, I would like to thank 
everyone who supported our fundraising during the year, 
including the donors and grant-makers who provide 
funds to enable us to continue our service. We couldnÕt 
do it without you.  
A very special thank you to Gary Lee Electrical 
who supplied and fitted an air-conditioning/
heatpump unit for our staff room at no charge. 
We thank you for your generosity. If any readers 
require the services of an electrician, we can 
highly recommend them for efficient, 
professional and good old-fashioned service. 
Happy Christmas, enjoy your holidays, and I look forward to seeing you all in 
2019! 
A BIG THANK YOU TO OUR DONORS, GRANT MAKERS AND SUPPORTERS: 

CERT       COGS 
Rata Foundation                NZ Lottery Grants Board 
Lamar Charitable Trust         Maurice Carter Charitable Trust 
Blogg Charitabe Trust         Keith Laugesen Charitable Trust 
Christchurch Kiwanis           Inner Wheel of Christchurch West 
Rotary Club of Ferrymead Inc  Robert & Barbara Stewart Charitable Trust
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10431 
Dragon Dressups 

10438 
Wizard Dressup  

10441 
Pirate Girl Dress 
Up 

10435 Cow 
Dress Up Cape  
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DISABILITY NEWS: ENABLING 
GOOD LIVES 

The government began 
trialling and is now starting to 
implement a new approach to 
supporting people with 
disabilities which offers people 
greater choice and control 
over how they live their lives. 
Enabling Good Lives principles 
are: 

1. Self-determination Ð disabled 
people are in control of their lives 

2. Beginning early Ð early support to 
encourage independence rather 
than waiting for a crisis to provide 
support 

3. Person-centred Ð holistic support 
tailored to peopleÕs individual 
needs and goals 

4. Ordinary life outcomes Ð the right 
t o a n e v e r y d a y l i f e w i t h 
oppor tun i t ies fo r learn ing , 
employment and having a home, 
family and social participation 

5. Mainstream first Ð support through 
mainstream serv ices before 
specialist disability services 

6. Mana-enhancing Ð recognition and 
respect for the abilities and 
contributions of disabled people 
and their families 

7. Easy to use Ð supports are flexible 
and simple to use 

8. Relationship-building Ð support to 
build and strengthen relationships 
between disabled people, their 
families and the wider community

Could this be the new 
library uniform?
Charlotte and Vivien turn 
up to work in the same 
Dangerfield cardigan.

Closing Dates and 
Volunteers Wanted  

The library closes for Christmas at 1pm on 
Saturday 15th December and reopens at 
10am on Tuesday 29th January. 

Next year we are on the look out for more 
volunteers. We have spaces available on 
Tuesdays and Thursdays between 10am and 
4.30pm and on Saturdays (once a month) 
from 10am to 1pm. We welcome volunteers 
with two hours or more to spare a week (or 
a month, if on a Saturday). This volunteer 
call-out, we want people able to do all the 
following: use our computer system and 
clean, count and shelve resources. If you fit 
t h e b i l l , e m a i l u s a t 
enquiries@specialneedslibrary.co.nz.

The many 
developmental 
benefits to dress 
up play include: 
Building imagination 
and creativity  

Cognitive 
development, 
including memory 

Building vocabulary  

Developing emotional 
range and 
understanding 

Motor skills 
development 

Improving problem 
solving abilities 

Increasing empathy


